London’s private rental homes fall by 6% as landlords blame tax hikes
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The private rented sector in London is facing a significant contraction, with the number of homes available dropping by 6% from 1.14 million in 2023 to 1.07 million in 2024. This decline is largely attributed to landlords leaving the market, driven by increased taxation and regulatory pressures. The National Residential Landlords Association (NRLA) has highlighted that these fiscal measures, especially the 5% stamp duty surcharge on additional properties, are discouraging investment at a time when London urgently needs more homes to rent.
The NRLA and other industry groups have urged the government to reconsider such tax policies, advocating for reforms that would incentivise landlords to bring long-term empty properties—estimated to number over 38,000 in the capital—back into use. They argue that scrapping the 5% stamp duty surcharge on homes purchased specifically to rent would not only stem the decline in rental stock but could increase the overall supply of homes in London. This stance is echoed in a coordinated letter to the Chancellor, signed by a coalition of organisations including Propertymark and Goodlord, which stresses the need to abolish the 3% stamp duty levy on rental properties as part of broader tax reform.
These calls come against the backdrop of the 2025 Budget’s unchanged capital gains tax but maintained additional stamp duty surcharges—2% on second homes atop the existing 3% surcharge—which are expected to discourage landlords from entering or re-entering the market. Critics warn that such policies could exacerbate the shortage of rental properties, driving rents higher and reducing availability for tenants struggling in the capital’s tight housing market.
The NRLA has been particularly vocal in highlighting the longer-term consequences of the current tax regime, suggesting it could lead to a net loss of up to half a million rental homes over the next decade. This predicted contraction threatens to worsen the already severe housing crisis. Landlords and their representative bodies also call for greater clarity and stability in housing policy to restore confidence in the sector, ultimately helping to control rents and boost supply.
Aside from landlord-focused reforms, there are broader calls for stamp duty reform in the housing market. For instance, Rightmove has pointed out that only 4% of homes in London are exempt from stamp duty, compared to 71% in the North East, suggesting a regional approach to stamp duty could better reflect local property prices and support market fluidity, especially for first-time buyers.
In sum, the pressure on London’s rental market reflects a complex interplay of taxation policies, regulatory changes, and housing shortage. The NRLA and various industry voices highlight an urgent need for tax reform—especially the abolition of additional stamp duty surcharges on rental properties—to encourage landlords to invest in the sector once again, bring long-term empty homes back into use, and alleviate the city's rental supply crisis.
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